
Catterline, Kinneff & Dunnottar 
Community Council

Monthly Public Meeting

Conducted Online

Tuesday 28th April 2020
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Agenda

1. Attendees and Apologies
2. Previous Meeting Action Points
3. Police Update
4. Community Funding and Kincardineshire 

Development Partnership (KDP)
5. Treasurer Report
6. New Planning Applications and Updates
7. Correspondence
8. Roads and Transport
9. Catterline Braes (CBAG)
10. A.O.B
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Attendees and Apologies

Attendees

• Piet voor de Poorte (Chair, Planning and 
Webmaster), Duncan Grassick (Secretary), 
Chris Wicks, Cllr George Carr, Phil Murray, 

• Apologies

– Eeva-Kaisa Arter, PC Marc Camus, Steven Wilson 
(Treasurer), Cllr Jeff Hutchison, Bill Dargie (Vice-
Chair), Ryan Noble, Debbie Murray, 

List of potential attendees – Council members;
Piet voor de Poorte (Chair, Planning and Webmaster)
Bill Dargie (Vice Chair)
Steven Wilson (Treasurer)
Duncan Grassick (Secretary) 
Phil Murray 
Debbie Murray
Eeva-Kaisa Arter
Chris Wicks
Georgie Evans
Ryan Noble

Other past attendees
Cllr George Carr
Cllr Jeff Hutchison
Diane Strachan (Aberdeenshire Council)
Sheila McDerment – Area Inspector
Alison Hogge
PC Marc Camus
PC Andrew Kennedy
PC Matt Dickinson
Scott Begg (UCW Energy)
Paul Mackie
Jonathan Davidson
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Last meeting action points

• Approval of March meeting minutes

• Defibrillator – Sub committee to update on 
installation process

• Review of Community Council Insurance 
documents (newly received)

Minutes of March Meeting Approved:   Chris Wicks

Seconded: Piet voor de Poorte

Defibrillator – To be updated

Review of CC insurance documents - To be updated

4



Police Report
March Report below
Chief Inspector Kevin Walker taking Local Area Commander role.
• Antisocial Behaviour (25 incidents), Violence and Disorder 

– 8 incidents involving young people with the rest being neighbour disputes 
and alcohol fuelled behaviours 

– 5 assaults with all of them detected
– No Serious assaults for March

• Acquisitive Crime 
– 5 thefts in March in which all remain outstanding
– 4 house break-ins with 2 detected

• Road safety & road crime
– 2 report of drink driving
– 1 Incident of dangerous driving report to the PF for consideration
– 5 incidents of careless driving reported, 2 of which passed to PF

• One ticket issued for breeching lock down rules with positive 
engagement being provided where appropriate.
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Community Funding and KDP

• Wind farm funds closed until further notice due 
to current situation

• Further funding opportunities – please refer to 
KDP communications that have been forwarded.

• Aberdeenshire Council Community Resilience 
fund of a total £200,000 now available for grants 
up to £2,000
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Treasurer Report

• To Be Updated
– Current Account £4289.36

• Expenditures

• Income

• Accounts to be audited
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Planning Applications

Key Application Points

• No change in planning application status from 
March
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Correspondence

• Emma Storey (Aberdeenshire Council) – The 

Grampian Coronavirus Assistance Hub (GCAH) has 

been setup to provide information and support to 

the community (www.GCAH.org.uk)

• Stonehaven Ellon Stall Supermarket Post Office 

currently closed

• Emma Storey (Aberdeenshire Council) – Holiday 

home visits are prohibited during lock down
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Correspondence

• Emma Storey (Aberdeenshire Council) – National 

Police survey to capture feedback during the lock 

down

• Kat Laakso (Aberdeenshire Council) – Advise on 

how to cope with waste management during the 

lock down

• Emma Storey (Aberdeenshire Council) –
Volunteers do not need a letter of authorisation 
for their volunteering activity.  Advice to explain

Fly tipping is a problem that is increasing due to closure of recycling centres although 
thankfully not to much in the Mearns area to date.
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Roads and Transport

• Anonymous – Gates and barriers have been 
erected with No Entry signs throughout fields 
in and around Catterline

• Reopening of the Harbour Road

• Road to Todhead lighthouse could do with 
resurfacing

Keep reporting pot holes to fix my street.com

What is the guidance with gates and barriers being erected – ACTION Piet - Contact 
Richard Elliot within Aberdeenshire Council

ACTION Duncan - Ewan Smith (ewan.smith@aberdeenshire.gov.uk) should be contacted 
in regards to the road to the light house condition 
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Catterline Braes

• Spring maintenance conducted

More work still to be conducted in regards to maintencane.
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Any Other Business

Next Meeting Tuesday 26th May

• Phone Booth

• Water collects on the road at Mains of 
Catterline and West Town of Barras

Contract received for our Community Council to take ownership of the phone booth 
within Catterline village – ACTION Debbie to review contract 
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